Approved Min.  May 1, 2013            
   Langdon Heritage Commission
Quorum in attendance :  Dennis McClary, Caroline Cross, Andrea Cheeney, Carole-Anne Centre,  Katie  Gallagher, Loraine Chaffee, Bette Whipple , Rita Gulardo                                                    
Welcome guests: none
Minutes read:  All in favor of approving April Min.
Treasurer’s report:  :  1. The town sent us a check for $500 operating expense to be deposited.                     2. Anonymous donor has sent a check for $1125, half the amount for Kristen Senz. The other half of the  payment will come at LHC request. 3. Katie reported that checking balance is $5922.75. 4. Outstanding bill for archival supplies from University Products for $139.16 ordered by C.A.Centre.                    

Correspondence:  1. A contract was negotiated between the LHC and Kristen Senz. A motion was made by Katie to approve contract., Carole-Anne second all members approved.  A motion  was made by Andrea to approve sending 25% of the entire fee to Ms. Senz to begin the grant writing process. Katie seconded, all members approved. A check to Kristen Senz for $562.50 for 1st of four progress payments will need to be processed and sent to Kristen. 2. Lorraine Chaffee’s nomination was approved at a recent Selectboard meeting and her letter from the select board was received by her. Welcome Lorraine!  April 8, 2013  is her official appointment date.
 Meetinghouse rehab update:  1.Bette reported that painting has been completed on all 4 sides of the TH. The painters also repainted the Langdon sign.  All LHC members agreed the TH looks great .  2. The next project : new furnace for which we already have permission from the Selectboard. We just need funds to start. Andrea brought up the idea of contacting  large heating companies to see if they would be willing to donate or give us a wholesale price for the furnace and possible the supplies needed to install. Many agreed it would be a worthwhile effort. Dennis will supply old specs to Andrea to try and reach out to some companies. 3. The next project will depend possible funds received from grants and the acquisition of architectural plans for the first floor to share with the town.
Archival Update:  1. Carole-Anne, Rita & John spent time in the archival room. The goal was to wrap up the haversacks with archival tissue paper and board, inventory and photograph a sampling of the haversacks. They have been place back in the fireproof safe 2. Honor Roll preservation still pending upon what Cliff finds out from the framer. 3. Discussion to contact the Governors office to see if we can get a commendation to reflect  that Langdon Town Hall / Meetinghouse has the record in NH  and /or New England for holding the most town meeting in the same location. Katie offered to contact her sister to assist us in getting the commendation. 4. LHC has not received any updates from Keene State regarding internship program 5. David Durling and Caroline are very interested in working in the archival room. Future dates to be determined to work in the room.
Web site update:  Andrea will update board members, and add Memorial Day event with refreshments hosted by LHC members to web site and facebook.
Fund raising update: 1. : Katie organizing Restoration Run on Sat. May 18., LHC members volunteer to work setting up race and sign in runners / walkers.  Katie will get donated prizes for the run. 2 Discussion of a spring newsletter mailer with LHC update and Friends of LH membership drive .  CA recommended we send the mailer out when we are ready to promote some of our fundraising activities for the fall festival since the cost of mailing was costly. Bette suggested mailing to those who had responded to our mailers previously and to members of the FOLH to o save on the cost.. 3. Memorial Day, May 27th, LHC will host in the TH an open house w/ refreshments in the am. School children will do some kind of project for display  Volunteers needed to provide snacks. 4 As a fundraiser, Langdon personalized pottery and Langdon signs were discussed . Katie, Andrea, Lorraine and Carole-Anne will come up with other ideas to present next meeting.
Old Business: Reviewed focuses for 2013 as decided by the LHC on November 7, 2012 : A.) New furnace. B.) Archival work. C.) Scan old photos and documents. D.) Grant writing for entire range of our work. E.) Arranging community activities at the Meetinghouse. F.) Formulate long term plans for continued rehabilitation of the historic TH / Meetinghouse.
New Business: 1. Lorriane was asked to ask Nate to please contact Mike Kmiec if he is still interested in being an alternate member on the LHC. 2. Plaque or framed listing  of all donors and in kind donors was discussed and the LHC decided since there were so many folks and businesses involved the best way to recognize everyone was a general “Thank you all for your support. We would like to thank ALL community supporters who have greatly helped LHC reach so many goals” .A framed thank you to be placed in TH.  3. Andrea told the LHC she asked the community club if they were interested in making another community town quilt to be displayed in the TH along with the other quilts they made. 
Adjourn:  Katie motioned to adjourn, Rita seconded…..all in favor
